

CALIFORNIA SCHOOL ADMINISTRATORS

OFFICERS

Bob Lee President

Frank Gomez President-Elect

Charles Weis, Ph.D. Vice President

Alice Petrossian Vice President Legislative Action

Toni Hyland, Ph.D. Past President

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Bob Wells

OFFICE LOCATIONS

Sacramento

1029 J Street, Suite 500 Sacramento, CA 95814 tel 916.444.3216 · 800.608.2272 fax 916.444.3739

Burlingame

1575 Bayshore Highway Burlingame, CA 94010 tel 650.692.4300 · 800.608.2272

Executive Office fax 650.692.1508

Educational Services fax 650.692.6858

Financial Services fax 650,259,1029

Member Services fax 650.692.7297

Ontario

3602 Inland Empire Blvd., Suite B-205 Ontario, CA 91764 tel 909.484.7503 · 800.608.2272 fax 909.484.7504

http://www.acsa.org

January 22, 2008

Terrence J. Sejnowski, Director Division of Biological Sciences University of California San Diego 9500 Gilman Drive #0523 La Jolla, CA 92093-0523

Dear Mr. Sejnowski:

The recent audit performed at The Preuss School has caught our attention at the Association of California School Administrators, especially in light of the questioning by UCSD professors of the audit methodology and statistics, as reported recently in the San Diego Union-Tribune. We are concerned that an administrator has been seriously impugned by an audit that is now being called "technically flawed" by respected educators.

It is ACSA's mission to support California's educational leaders. We must set the record straight about the role of a school principal in leading classroom instruction and ensuring that all students meet California's rigorous academic standards. In education, we do our best work and afford students the best opportunities when we work together. Controversies such as the one that has surfaced about the Preuss School audit do all of us a disservice.

It is unfortunate that Doris Alvarez was not granted the opportunity to challenge or refute the audit data. By doing so, she could have shared policies in place at the Preuss School and she could have shed light on the principal's role in academic grading.

in the cities of the end of the person and one of

Principals have the responsibility of upholding state standards and ensuring that quality instruction is taking place in the classroom. They must ensure that students are proficient in those standards and can pass the state tests. When we last looked, Preuss is doing very well in meeting those standards and has one of the highest, if not the highest Academic Performance Index in the city.

For a school whose population consists only of disadvantaged youngsters, this is an amazing accomplishment. This is a testimony to the leadership of the principal. In fact, Doris Alvarez has been honored as both California's Principal of the Year and as the National Principal of the Year, and has received numerous other honors. The truth is, great schools have great principals. It is difficult for us to understand the university's motivation in releasing and continuing to

-সম্পূৰ্ণ বিশ্বস্থা সাহাৰ্থৰ পুনৰ সাহাৰ্থ প্ৰয়োগ সম্পূৰ্ণ কেন্দ্ৰে কৰা কৰি কৰে। বাবে কৰি কৰি সাহাৰ্থ সাহাৰ্থ

a la comunicação e la Augurancia des madas acomprehendas o

Page 2 Letter to Terrence J. Sejnowski January 22, 2008

support an audit that only serves to undermine the successful work of students, teachers and the principal.

In our experience, teachers are not disciplined for giving students poor grades. They are more likely to be disciplined for failing to provide adequate instruction. The auditors did not appear to understand the difficult role of the principal, nor understand the goals of the school. If the goal of this charter school is to give disadvantaged students the most rigorous curriculum possible, and auditors are recommending that this practice be evaluated, they are out of touch with the mission of the school.

We are dismayed that the university allowed the audit findings to be released without adequately investigating the role of the school principal in leading classroom instruction and student achievement progress. We also are concerned about the lack of due process for one of our administrators and feel strongly that the university should apologize for any and all damage that has been done to her reputation and to that of the school.

Sincerely,

Bob Wells

Executive Director

Bob Wells

BW:mm

cc: Doris Alvarez